
 
Attendance Policy 

 

 

At Play2Day Nursery we believe good attendance plays a fundamental role in 
supporting children’s educational achievement, well-being and in keeping children 
safer. Establishing regular routines for young children supports the settling-in process 
and enhances their sense of security and belonging. When a child has a part-time 
place, regular attendance is especially important. 
 
This policy outlines the procedures to promote and monitor attendance and those that 
will be followed if a child is absent from the setting. We wish to create a culture where 
good attendance and punctuality is valued by all and so will work with parents to work 
together to remove barriers to attendance. We recognise that sometimes families may 
need extra support with attendance, therefore effective communication is essential 
between parents and the key person, who may be able to offer advice and support or 
referrals to other agencies who may be able to help, such as the health visiting team, 
portage or early help. 
 
To promote good attendance, we will: 

• Share out attendance expectations with parents prior to admission, including 
conveying clearly to parents that regular attendance and punctuality 

• Is expected 

• Is in the child’s best interest, and 

• That unexplained absence will be investigated  
 

• Keep records of attendance to enable monitoring and evaluation so that 
emerging patterns are addressed  

 

Monitoring children’s attendance 
As part of our requirements under the statutory framework we are required to monitor 
children’s attendance patterns to ensure they are consistent and no cause for concern. 
 
We ask parents to inform the nursery prior to their children taking holidays or days off, 
and all incidents of sickness absence should be reported to the nursery the same day 
so the nursery management are able to account for a child’s absence.  
 
If a child has not arrived at nursery within one hour of their normal start time, the 
parents will be contacted to ensure the child is safe and healthy. If the parents are not 
contactable then the emergency contact numbers listed will be used to ensure all 
parties are safe. Staff will work their way down the emergency contact list until contact 
is established and we are made aware that all is well with the child and family. 
 
If contact cannot be established then we would assess if a home visit is required to 
establish all parties are safe. If contact is still not established, we would assess if it 



would be appropriate to contact relevant authorities, including the police, in order for 
them to investigate further. 
 
Where a child is part of a child protection plan, or during a referral process, any 
absences will immediately be reported to the Local Authority children’s social care 
team to ensure the child remains safe and well. 
 
Leaving the nursery 
If you decide to withdraw your child from the nursery, please see our Parent Contract 
and Terms and Conditions for notice periods. This will ensure that we remove your 
child from our systems and therefore will not expect them to attend. 
 
If your child is transitioning to another early years provider or school, please provide 
us with the details of the new setting so that we can transfer essential information, 
such as their unique pupil number or funding eligibility code. 
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